
Nominees for Elder – Class of 2026: 

 

ARNOLD ALEXANDER was born and raised in Annapolis, Maryland.  He is a retired 

physician and currently enjoys traveling and visiting his four grown children and eight 

granddaughters in Maine, Maryland and Pennsylvania.  Arnie and his late wife, Mary Ellen, 

were members of Calvary United Methodist Church in Annapolis before moving to Naples in 

1999.  He joined Vanderbilt in October of 2021.  

 

NENA BEYNON has been a member of VPC for approximately 22 years. During this time, she 

has served as a Deacon, Sunday School Teacher, Usher, participated on the Student Ministry 

Team, Nominating Committee as well as the APNC committee. Nena is originally from West 

Virginia. She is a graduate of West Virginia University where she received a degree in 

Elementary Education and a Masters in Reading. She is currently active in the local 

community as a trustee of The Naples Children and  Education Foundation. Nena is  married 

to Bill and they have a daughter, Emily, who will be 12 soon and attends Pine Ridge Middle School. 

 

KATHAREN “KIT” CHAMBERLAIN is a 30-year-resident of Naples. She was born and 

raised in Flint, MI, and attended Michigan State University to study English literature. She 

earned a Master of Arts degree, summa cum laude, and taught courses on film, literature, 

poetry, and corporate communications. Kit has worked in marketing and most recently in  

public relations and communications for Avow Hospice of Collier County. She spent 

almost 20 years with the organization, retiring as Vice President of Communications.  

 

R. MAX GOULD and his wife, Patricia, joined Vanderbilt in 2008. Max has served on the 

Finance, Budget and Investment Team, the Personnel Oversite Team, the Transition Team and 

as the Treasurer. He has been a Deacon and an Elder. He has been active in the Presbytery as 

member and moderator of the Finance Team and a member of the Church in a Virtual World 

and the Renovations Task Forces. Prior to retiring, Max was a senior manager at Citibank and 

Aetna. Max and Pat have three children, six grandchildren and two great grandchildren.  

 

ELIZA NEVIN grew up in Richmond, Virginia and lived most of her life in Sewickley, 

Pennsylvania, until moving to Florida about ten years ago. She spends her days at the Café of 

Life and with the New Horizons after school tutoring program.  In her free time she enjoys the 

Naples Garden Club, bicycling and kayaking. She has a husband, Hugh, one son and daughter

-in-law, and three grandchildren. At Vanderbilt she is a Stephen minister, deacon and 

member of the missions team.  

 

STEVE WOODRING is a recently retired anesthesiologist who, along with his wife Jacqueline 

and son Zachary, moved to Naples in 2007.  During his professional career he served as a 

volunteer consultant to the Florida Board of Medicine and Florida Department of Health, 

assisting with updating laws pertaining to patient safety in office-based surgery.  Steve has 

been a member of VPC for the last 15 years, where he has served as liturgist and moderator 

for the Sacred Shelter ministry.  He enjoys billiards, reading and Tai Chi. 
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Nominees for Deacon – Class of 2026: 
 

JEFF BERGER is husband to Meryl and father to William and Eliana. He grew up near Pittsburgh 

and lived in the Atlanta, Philadelphia, and Chicago areas with Meryl before moving to Naples 

six years ago. Jeff enjoys traveling with his family, kayaking, and playing hockey. He is an 

engineering consultant that primarily helps small businesses and start-ups with product and 

service design, certification, and production. 
 

JOAN BUTLER was born and raised in New Jersey. She moved to Naples from Winston Salem, 

North Carolina where she lived for 30 years and worked as an RN.  She has two sons and five 

grandchildren. Joan joined VPC in 2021 and has become an active member of Stephen Ministry 

and Membership and Involvement. Joan likes to read, swim, walk and spending time with her 

dog, Scottie.    
 

NADINE GAYLORD Hails from Kalamazoo, Michigan and graduated from Western Michigan 

University. She married her husband in college and since he was in ROTC, upon graduation he was 

immediately in the Army. They lived in Texas, Germany, and he had a tour of duty in Viet Nam. 

They settled in Napoleon, Ohio for 25 years and raised their four children. She was a stay at home 

mom for 28 years. Nadine has 5 grandchildren all over the country. She has always been active in 

the Presbyterian church from teaching Sunday School, women’s association, youth group, choir and 

many more groups.      
 

TOM HAUSCHILD and his wife, Kris,  joined Vanderbilt in 2019. They enjoy VPC’s worship, 

music programs and commitment to community outreach. Tom and Kris are members of the 

Chancel Choir and enjoy volunteering at Habitat for Humanity. Tom is a Minnesota native, but 

they now consider Naples their primary residence, still summering in Minnesota. He is semi-

retired from a career in corporate real estate consulting and holds finance and law degrees 

from the University of Minnesota. 
 

DAVE HINKLER recently moved to Naples, after being born and raised in Erie, PA, and 

attending Penn State University. He traveled a lot, and lived all over the US, including Arizona, 

Chicago, Minnesota, Philadelphia, and Boston. He has a 20-year-old daughter attending 

UMASS Amherst, and is the stepdad for 2 beautiful young ladies, Scarlett and Sloane. Dave 

married Stacia Simonian in December 2021.  He works for a large pharmaceutical company 

called ThermoFisher. For over 12 years he was a member of the Great Valley Presbyterian 

Church in Malvern, PA and is excited to be an active member of VPC.    
 

STACIA HINKLER was born and raised in Providence, RI and attended college in Boston. She has 

two daughters, Sloane and Scarlett. In December 2021, Stacia married Dave Hinkler and they 

moved to Naples in 2022. Her extended family lives in Florida, and they wanted to be close to 

them.  She works as an Executive Business Development Manager for Allergan Facial Aesthetics. 

She looks forward to getting involved in VPC and making new friends at church.  
 

JANE REPP grew up in Columbus, IN, and graduated from Franklin College (IN) with a B.A. in 

English, History & Secondary Education.  After studying ballet in New York, she returned to 

Columbus to teach English at Columbus High School and owned and operated a classical 

ballet school for many years.  Jane was married to Robert Hoffmeister; and had four 

wonderful children – one girl and three boys.  Robert passed away in 2001 and in 2003, she 

married Duane Repp, moved to Naples and became a member of VPC. “My family is my 

greatest joy. I am the proud mother of four, grandmother of seven, and great grandmother of 

nine with two more little “greats” expected in the spring and summer.” 



Congregational Nominating Committee 2023: 
At Large Representatives: 

 

ADAM DAY and his family have been a part of VPC since they moved down to Naples in 

spring of 2021. He and his wife Kristin have three kids. Adam runs the Wealth Management 

office in Naples for his Cincinnati Ohio based firm. Kristin is in real estate and animal rescue. 

When they are not at church they are traveling or cheering on the kiddos in all of their sports 

& activities. 
 

PRISCILLA KUTLER and her husband, Steve, have been members of VPC since 2004 when they 

became permanent residents of Naples. They came to Florida from Bedford, NY. Priscilla has 

been key in decorating VPC for Christmas for many years, and has been active in the women’s 

association, Bible study, Weekend Power Pack Program, Friends in Faith, and for the past 11 

years has been a member and Team Leader of our Evangelism and Membership Team.  
 

BILL PAYNE:  Bill was born and raised in Plainfield, NJ. He met his wife, Geri, while in high 

school. They have 2 children and 7 grandchildren. He graduated from Rutgers University, and 

worked for Johnson & Johnson, took an early retirement deal, and finally worked for Novartis 

Consumer Health. They retired to Naples in 2005 and joined VPC. He has served on the 

Stewardship team, the VanderReaders, as an Usher, as a liturgist and CNC.   
 

MARI-BEA WARNKEN was born in Jacksonville, FL. She attended high school in Virginia 

Beach, VA and graduated from Longwood College with a degree in elementary education. In 

1976 she came to visit family in Naples for a couple of weeks, but never went back. She 

obtained her Florida real estate license, and pursued that career for over 40 years. In Naples, 

Mari-Bea met her husband, Jerry, and together raised four children, all of whom grew up at 

VPC.  They joined the Church in 1991 and she has served on many teams including: Elder, 

CE, Endowment Board, Memorial Garden Team, Church Trustee, and Usher Team.  
 

Deacon Representative: 

MICHAEL BEVILAQUA is married to his wife, Debbie, and they have two daughters: Theresa, 

married to husband, Delbert, with four grandchildren; and Jennifer, married to husband, 

Chris, with two grandchildren. He and Debbie lived in NJ and PA and, MN where they spent 

21 years until he retired from corporate employment and moved to Naples in 2019. 

Currently, he has a consulting business for new technology startups and volunteers for the 

Twin Cities Menttium Program. Michael has served as a Deacon, Youth Ministry Leader and 

Chairman of a Capital Campaign for Pilgrim Presbyterian Church in NJ.   
 

Elder Representatives: 

MARY LYNN MYERS:  Mary Lynn has been an active member of VPC since 2014. She was born 

and raised in Sioux Falls, SD. She was ordained an Elder at VPC in 2015. She has served as 

Moderator of the Stewardship Team and the Personnel Oversight Team and as a member of the 

Capital Campaign Feasibility Study Team.  She also participates regularly as a liturgist. Mary 

Lynn spent her career in banking, retiring as Senior Vice President of US Bank in SD.  
 

SUE VAN FOSSEN was born and lived in Columbus, OH and lived there with her husband, Bill, 

until moving to Naples.  They have two daughters and two grandsons.  Sue worked for GE in 

Customer Service for 23 years.  Previously she worked for the Social Security Administration 

and the State of Ohio.  After retiring, she worked as a day care teacher at Riverside Methodist 

Church. She is active in VandeReaders, WMLA, CNC, ushering and Parish Life.  She is in her 

second term as a Deacon, and also, is a liturgist. 



Terms of Call for Pastor Robert J. Marrow  
 
SALARY                   
 1. Salary        
 2. Housing Allowance      
 3. Bonus            
 4. Deferred Income    
 5. Special Income   
 6. Other Income    
 7. TOTAL CASH COMPENSATION   
     
 
BENEFITS  
 ^^ Manse – Non Cash -Not included in Total Package 
  Total Effective Salary 
 8. Board of Pensions Dues   
 9. SECA Allowance  
 10. *Auto Allowance  
 11. *Continuing Education  
 12. *Medical Deductible  
 13. *Professional Expenses (Optional)  
 14. TOTAL PACKAGE - Cash Value  
 15. TOTAL PACKAGE - Cash plus Manse Value  
  
  
 *These items are paid through an Accountable Reimbursement Plan. 
 

 Free use of Manse - Non-Cash compensation, included in Board of Pensions Dues Calculation 
 Manse electric and water/sewage costs will be reimbursed to Vanderbilt Presbyterian Church, Inc. 
 Professional Expense Allowance and Auto Allowance set for budgeting purposes.  Monies can be  

utilized as needed between the two. The combined amount cannot exceed a total of $5,000.   
 Auto Allowance includes travel that is vouchered and mileage reimbursed at the ongoing IRS rate of 

65.5 cents/mile as incurred (Presbytery minimum).   
 

ALSO PROVIDED 
 

► One (1) Month Vacation   
► Two (2) Weeks of Study Leave 

2023 

$110,478 

$ 40,000 

$ 0 

$ 0 

$ 0 

$ 0 

$ 150,478 

  

$ <45,144> 

$195,622 

$ 54,562 

$ 14,965 

$ 2,000 

$ 1,500 

$ 3,500 

$ 3,000 

$ 230,005 

$ 275,149 

Please plan to join us for our Annual Congregational Meeting on  
Sunday, March 12, 2023 following the 10:00 am worship service. 

1225 Piper Blvd., Naples, Florida 34110 — www.vpcnaples.org 

Office: 239-597-5410 — Learning Center: 239-594-9557   

The church is a member of the Peace River Presbytery, the Synod of South Atlantic,  

and the Presbyterian Church (USA) — OneLicense.net # A-719387 

2022 

$110,478 

$ 40,000 

$ 0 

$ 0 

$ 0 

$ 0 

$ 150,478 

  

$ <45,144> 

$195,622 

$ 53,062 

$ 14,965 

$ 2,000 

$ 1,500 

$ 3,500 

$ 3,000 

$ 228,505 

$ 273,649 


